
 

 

More villagers in Ghana are hearing the Good News! 

National Director Samuel Arthur, known to us as Pastor 

Sammy, recently sent a report of various ministry 

activities in 2015. 

In the six villages where we currently have churches, the 

believers are growing in grace. Pastor Sammy wrote, “We 

continued to communicate the gospel of Jesus Christ in 

the villages, while encouraging the believers in all the six 

churches . . . That is our mandate and main task. We do 

that regularly with all the churches, mostly on Sundays 

and some other days within the week.  

“We nourish the people with the Word of God. People’s 

faith is being lifted, family lives have changed, and idols 

have been abandoned for the worship of the true God.” 

But, that’s not all. 

“As a way of reaching out to many people with the gospel, 

we had a three-day evangelistic crusade in Bintini. Bintini 

is a small village 2 km west of Gberi where our church is. 

We evangelized there by showing the “JESUS” Film in 

our local dialect. 

“Forty-two adults and fifty-two children came forward to 

receive Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior, and we 

asked them to join the Church of God (Holiness) Ghana, 

Gberi branch, for fellowship. . . . 

“We also went to another interior village called Sadakole. 

It is about 7 km from Glang and is only accessible on 

motor bike or bicycle and only in the dry season. We 

preached the gospel there, and some received Christ as 

their savior. As of now some walk on foot to have 

fellowship with the Church of God (Holiness), Glang 

branch.” 
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The 2015 Annual Convention was held last 

Christmas in Gberi. 

“As a way of reaching out to many people with the gospel, we had a three day 

evangelistic crusade in Bintini.” 

A new pastor, Pastor Zakaria, now ministers 

alongside Pastor George and Pastor Sammy.  

Please continue to pray for the 

leadership team and the believers 

in Ghana! 
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HAITI 

Last month, the Haitian churches held their convention at Dos 

Palais.  Pastor Samson, the National Director, described it as a 

“precious time” and “unforgettable.”  Each church was 

represented, and about 800 people attended the evening 

services. The results were God-given: 70 new converts, 48 

people baptized, and 12 new leaders established. 

Thank you for continuing to pray for the churches in Haiti. 

 

CAYMAN BRAC 

The Woods and the Church in Cayman Brac are praising God. 

On the last Sunday morning in January, two people accepted 

Jesus as Lord and Savior! That evening, the Woods showed the 

movie “War Room,” which challenges people to pray. They 

began a Bible study on that topic the following week. 

God is moving in the Brac! Pray for David and Zenia and the 

believers there. 
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